

Washington Comprehensive Plan Committee <compplan@washingtonny.org>

re: CPRC - resident comments 9/15, 7:00 PM

1 message

Gen Glasson <gevglasson@gmail.com> To: CompPlan@washingtonny.org

Wed, Sep 15, 2021 at 2:34 PM

Dear Members.

I am planning on attending tonight's session. In the event that I am not included in the live session, due to limited time constraints of the meeting schedule or Zoom connectivity, please consider and record the following comments:

- I am a resident and have a home in the Village of Millbrook.
- · I am sincerely interested in our Village community as well as the further afield areas that encompass the Town of Washington as well as adjacent areas to the Town's boundaries.
- · As such, I am always highly cognisant and concerned about what happens in our Village and Town.
- (I support many wonderful natural and created spaces in our area some of which include: Innisfree Garden; Wethersfield; Millbrook Zoo and Carey Institute.) I am a strong proponent of maintaining as much undeveloped natural open space as possible.
- · I truly believe that the discussion of including hospitality in our Comprehensive Plan is a subject worthy of consideration.
- My experience leads me to believe that hospitality is lacking in our area. Fundamentally, there is almost nowhere for Millbrook visitors to stay over - for example: while joining a family event, school or horse event, dining late in the evening or simply enjoying a night-time or dawn event in support of Innisfree Garden or Wethersfield. With the completion and opening of the Thorne Building in the near future we will be adding cultural events as well.
- We as residents have access to all the attributes we love about beautiful Millbrook however, it is very exclusive
- · Including hospitality in our Comprehensive Plan does NOT mean paving the way for unregulated developments of large housing sub-divisions and strip malls.

We need to have faith that our Village and Town boards will diligently govern and see due process carried out with any and all future applications presented before them. Honoring our carefully developed regulations. Looking to future generations and keeping our area vibrant and viable.

Thank you for considering my comments.

Sincerely, Genevieve Glasson 516-521-9849